
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 February 7, 2002 

 
 
Mr. Tony Zielinski  

Common Council Administration Manager 
City Clerk's Office 
City Hall, Room 205 

 
 
Dear Mr. Zielinski: 

 
 

The Health Department is submitting grant resolutions for the following 
programs:   
 

Breast Cancer Awareness Program Grant -- This is a continuing grant  
funded by the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. 
The purpose of the program is to educate and motivate women to take 

decisive actions that will prevent premature death and disability due to 
breast cancer.  There are minor position changes from the prior year’s 
funding.    

 
MBCAP- Well Women Health Initiative Grant-This is a continuing grant 

funded by the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. 
Grant funds will be used to expand the scope of the Wisconsin Women’s 
Cancer Control Program beyond its current focus of breast and cervical 

cancer screening to include health promotion and risk reduction for 
cardiovascular disease, osteoporosis, diabetes, mental illness and 
domestic violence.  Minor funding changes in positions are part of this 

resolution.  
 
Prenatal Outreach in Non-Traditional Sites Grant -- This is new funding 
for the Health Department from the March of Dimes.  The funding will be 
used for an outreach worker to target non-traditional settings for 

reaching women who otherwise might not get into care during their 
pregnancy or who have not been receiving pediatric care.  A new position 

is created with this funding. 
 
Access to Water Quality Information Grant -- This is new funding from the 

Wisconsin Department of Administration - Wisconsin Coastal Management 
Program.  This project will maintain a website at the United States 
Geological Survey which will contain beach water quality information for 

Milwaukee public beaches, as well as other lakeshore beaches in 
Southeastern Wisconsin.   

 
Alcohol-related STD/HIV Risk Counseling Grant  - This new funding from 
the Medical College of Wisconsin will be used to compare routine 

sexually transmitted disease and HIV prevention counseling with an 
enhanced form of counseling specially designed for people with alcohol-
use disorders.  A new position is created with this funding. 

  



All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 

 
                              Janet Nell 

Administrative Assistant-Sr.  

Attachments 


